
 



  

 

 

 

 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday 

8:00 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
 
Vicar Chase Greenhagen  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Angela Stiles | Administrative Assistant/Media Publication 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jodie Suomi | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

Other useful emails: 
 
Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sundays at 8 am & 10:30 am 
(Christian Growth Hour at 9:15 am) 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 

Faith Lutheran Church 
2335 S. Webster Ave. 

Green Bay, WI 54301 

SERVICE REMINDERS FOR FEBRUARY: 

 

Wednesday, February 14 
Ash Wednesday Services at  

4:00 pm & 6:30 pm 
*Lenten Meal served in between services 

Wednesdays, February 21 & 28 
Midweek Lenten Services at  

4:00 pm & 6:30 pm 
*Lenten Meal served in between services 



 “Go! …. Go! … Go!”                    February 2024 

 It was a hot summer day, and we were one hour into our daily four-hour 

practice. It was soccer training season, and practice was brutal. “Go!” My coach 

shouted. We were doing my *favorite* drill: octopuses. I write with a sense of 

sarcasm. In reality, running octopuses was the drill I dreaded most. It was a non-

stop sprint from the center cone to one of the octopus’ “leg” cones and back to the 

center. We repeated this back-and-forth sprint to the center cone until we visited 

each of the octopuses’ legs. Unfortunately for us, octopuses have a lot of legs. For 

me, this drill signaled that we were once again in a season of preparation and 

training. 

 As a church, we will soon enter the preparatory season of Lent. What are we 

preparing for? We are preparing for Christ’s resurrection on Easter Sunday and our 

own resurrection when Jesus comes again. Each of us are prepared and ready for 

Christ’s return because the Holy Spirit has worked faith in our hearts to trust in the 

forgiveness and life that Christ freely gives. And yet, God continues to prepare us by 

strengthening us in that same Faith. Some of us may pick up practices like extra 

family devotions, or giving up sweets, meats, and Amazon purchases. Not too 

unlike the octopus drill, these practices may serve as a clear sign that the 

preparatory season of Lent has begun once again. They can remind us that our true 

strength in challenging times is God. We should never view such practices as 

mandatory or necessary for salvation, rather, God can use this preparatory season to 

discipline us and strengthen us in the faith, much like those drills helped disciplined 

my team. 

 This year, during the season of Lent, we will focus on a group of people who 

also entered a “season” of preparation. After departing from Egypt, the Israelites 

crossed the Red Sea and entered the wilderness where they spent 40 years in 

preparation. According to Google Maps, they could have made it from the Land of 

Goshen to Jerusalem in only seven days. So why the extra 39 years and 358 days? On 

account of their sin and disobedience, God knew they were not ready to enter the 

Promised Land. They would quickly turn away from God and rely on their own 

efforts. These years in the wilderness were far from easy. After all, they were living 

in a desert! God used these 40 years to strengthen their faith and trust in Him. Each 

day, God would provide them with the food and water they needed to live. Each 

day, God would lead them as the Pillar of Fire. The Israelites had to rely on God for 

survival. God was preparing them and strengthening their faith as they waited to 

enter the Promised Land. 

 As we look ahead to these next 40 days in the season of Lent, my prayer is 

that our time together, and our time with Moses in the wilderness, serve as a 

preparatory season in your life. God is sanctifying, literally setting you apart, as a 

Christian. He desires that you seek Him in His Word and be built up in His 

Sacraments. He alone has prepared you and continues to prepare you for His day of 

return. 

In Christ, 

Vicar Chase Greenhagen 



 

Join Moses and the Israelites on their exodus through the wilderness. In 
these 40 days of Lent, we learn with them how to look to God for our every 

need. As God prepares us to enter the Promised Land of Heaven, may He 
use this time to strengthen us in the Faith and deepen our trust in Him.  

~Vicar Chase Greenhagen~ 



 Ash Wednesday Services at 4 & 6:30 pm) 
*Holy Communion* 

February 14 Ash Wednesday 4:00 pm & 6:30 pm  

(Meal at 5:00 pm hosted by Elders, Ushers, & Trustees)  

 

Midweek Services 

(Wednesdays at 4 & 6:30 pm) 
 Services follow Evening Prayer (LSB pg. 243) 

*Midweek Meals will be served from 5:00 pm—6:00 pm* 
 

February 21 Midweek Service 
           (Meal hosted by Youth & Board of Education) 
 
February 28 Midweek Service 
          (Meal hosted by Adult Handbells & Choir) 
 
March 6  Midweek Service 
         (Meal hosted by Evangelism & Fellowship) 
 
March 13 Midweek Service 
          (Meal hosted by Altar Guild) 

 
March 20 Midweek Service 
        (Meal hosted by Church Council) 

 

 
Holy Week 

Sun.  3/24 Palm Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Mon.  3/25 Holy Week Service 6:30 pm . 

Thur. 3/28 Maundy Thursday 6:30 pm 

        (1st Communion ) 

Fri.  3/29 Tre Ore Service 12:00 - 3:00 pm  

              (7 small services all approx. 25 min. long) 

   Tenebrae Service 6:30 pm 

Sat.  3/30 Easter Vigil 8:00 pm 

Sun.  3/31 Easter Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am 

                       (Adult Choir sings at 8 &  

            Childrens’ Choirs sing at 10:30) 

                 (Easter Breakfast will be served from  

9:00-10:30 am) 

Mon.  4/1 No Monday Evening Service  

 

 

Catechism & Youth During Lent 
*Students are expected to attend midweek services* 

CLASS  begins at 5:15 pm on Wednesdays  

Teen Handbells meet after the 6:30 service  

                            (approx. 7:15-7:45 pm) 



 

Men’s Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 6:00 am in 

the Lounge 

Tuesday Morning 

Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am in 

the Lounge 

T.A.L.K. Bible Study 
Podcast launched on Thursdays 
Available on our website, Spotify, and other podcast programs 

Come to the Lounge on 
Tuesday Mornings for a  
discussion led Bible Study 
learning more about God’s 
Word and daily life. Pastor 
Errer is currently leading 
the Bible Study  on the 
Ten Commandments. 

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring our Director of 
Parish Music Paul Heiser and the preacher for the upcoming 
Sunday will give a little more background on the theological 
and liturgical aspects of the next worship service. They will also 
discuss one of the hymns for the upcoming service as well. 

Tuesday mornings 
starting promptly at 6 
am and ending at 7 
am in the Lounge. 
Coffee and light 
breakfast will be pro-
vided.  

The Order of Matins 
Tuesdays at 9:00 am in the 

Sanctuary 

Beginning Tuesday, May 
30, we will be having the 
Order of Matins in the 
Sanctuary on Tuesday 
Mornings at 9 am. All are 
welcome. 

Christian Growth Adult Bible Study 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

Christian Growth Hour has lessons for all age groups. 
Our Adult Bible Study dives deeper and aligns with the 
lessons that the children are learning at Sunday 
School. This encourages conversation within the 
household to discuss what was learned on Sunday. 
*High Schoolers are encouraged to attend this Bible 
Study 



 
The Feast Bible Study  
1st Tues. of the Month | 6:30 pm in the Lounge 

Join together with other young adult members of the  
congregation for Bible Study, devotions, fellowship, and 
food. 
This bible study/discussion is lead by Director of Christian 
Education, Alex Wright and will be held in the Lounge.  
*Child care is coordinated at Church during Bible Study. 
Contact Alex at flcgb.dce@gmail.com if you have any 
questions.   

VBS IS MON. 6/10-THURS. 6/13!!!! 
“Built on The Rock” 

Following the books of Ezra and Nehemiah, God’s people 
return from exile to Jerusalem. The people are led to re-

build the city that was destroyed while God is also at work 
in rebuilding their spiritual devotion. Built on the Rock 

VBS teaches students about the rebuilding of Jerusalem, 
God’s people, and our own worship. All these are built on  

The Rock – our Savior, Jesus Christ.  

Upcoming Opportunities: 

We are looking to solidify our leaders for the following areas:  
-Crafts     -Recreation -Snacks 

 
If you are interested in learning more about what these     

entail, please contact Alex Wright at flcgb.dce@gmail.com 



 

The Board of Evangelism, Board of Fellowship, Board of 
Stewardship, and the Board of Education would like to extend 
an invitation to you to learn more about how they help our 
congregation work together to help others. Tuesday, February 
13 is our next “All Boards Night” where each committee meets 
and plans for the upcoming month.  If you are interested in 
finding out what each of these boards do here at Faith, please 
contact Pastor, the Church Office, or your Elder to learn more 
information.  

Our Committees Need You! 

We are collecting NEW hygiene and 
cleaning items for local crisis agencies 
through The Family Radio’s annual 
“Help for the Homeless” hygiene drive, 
Feb.11-March 3. Please place your 
donations in the Help for the Home-

less collection box by March 3. Supplying these items to local 
shelters will help them direct their limited funds to providing quali-
fied staff, counseling, food, and shelter to those they serve. Most 
urgently needed items are laundry soap, kitchen size trash bags 
(shelters go thru LOTS of these), shampoo, cleaning supplies, dia-
pers, toilet tissue, and feminine care. Your donations will remain 
in this community.  Note: Food Share (formerly Food Stamps) 
does not cover the cost of non-food items such as soap and dia-
pers. Thank you!  



 Christmas Giving Tree Thank You 

 “I would like to say thank you for helping our 

family with Christmas! It is so appreciated and 

thoughtful. My children could celebrate Christmas 

with joy and smiles. I have been to your church 

and it is really nice and home filling.  Within the 

past two years, we have been struggling to provide 

and manage our bills. So, I cannot thank you 

enough; from a mother and father who are trying 

to raise healthy beautiful little girls.  

We have decided to join a church home to get back in touch with our 

Faith and God and have God as the head of our lives. Please continue 

praying for myself and my family. I pray that God continues working 

through you, so you can help more like me. With a big hug, thank you!” 

-Giving Tree Recipient 

Our Daytimers’ Bunko group has been having fun each month.  
They have changed their meeting spot to the Lounge.  

If you would like to learn more about this event and have some fun  
fellowship time during the week, join the fun with our Daytimers’ Bunko 

group on Thursday, February 8 at 2 pm in the Lounge. 

Meal Ministry & Meal Storks 
At Faith, we like to  join together and help other 
members in times of need. Whether you are welcoming a 
new bundle of joy into your family or are having a 
surgery, families sometimes struggle with having a 
healthy home cooked meal to put on the table. This is 
where the Meal Ministry can help. If something happens 
in your family (scheduled or sudden), please call the Church Office so we can help you.  
If you would like to be involved in the Meal Ministry, please contact Angela Stiles in the 
Church Office for more information— flcgb.media@gmail.com 

mailto:flcgb.office@gmail.com?subject=Meal%20Train%20Volunteer


 

FCP Rummage Sale: 

 Donations are accepted beginning 1/28.  

 When donating, please refrain from donating electronic items.  
 Please place donations in the Fellowship Hall.  

 There will be tax  exempt forms available for you if you would like.   



 

Sun Mon Tue 

28  
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Hymnfest in Appleton 1:30 pm 

29 
Service 6:30 pm 

30 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

4 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Voters’ Meeting (following the 

10:30 am Service) 

5 
Service 6:30 pm 

6 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
9:30 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

11 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 
 

12 
Service 6:30 pm 

13 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
9:30 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
All Boards’ Mtg 6:00 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
Council Mtg 7:15 pm 

18 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Chili Cook Off 11:30 am 

19 
Trinity  & NEWLHS—

No School 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

20 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

25 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Transfer the  

Blessings 11:30 
 

26 
The Faithfuls 11:30 am 

Service 6:30 pm 

27 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

February 



 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

31 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

1 

Prayer Shawl 

12:00 pm 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 

2 
 

Volleyball at 
Calvary 

(FLC 2 @ 6:45  
FLC 1 @ 6:45) 

3  FCP Rummage     
          Sale 8-12 

7 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Book Group 6:30 pm 

Youth Handbells 7 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

8 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

Bunko 2:00 pm 
 

9 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
(FLC 2 @ 6:45  
FLC 1 @ 8:00) 

10 

 

NEWLHS 
Snowball Dance 

14       Ash Wednesday 
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells 

7:15 pm 
High School  

Youth 7:30 pm 
 

15 
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
 
 

16 
Trinity –

Grandparents’ 
Day 

 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
(FLC 2 @ 8:00  
FLC 1 @ 8:00) 

 

17 
Trinity Auction 

and Gala 

21      
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells7:15 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

22 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
 
 
 

23             FCP 
Grandparents’     
                  Day 

 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
(FLC 2 @ 8:00  
FLC 1 @ 8:00) 

24 
 

28 
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells7:15 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

29 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

3/1 
 

Volleyball at 
Calvary 

(FLC 2 @ 8:00  
FLC 1 @ 8:00) 

3/2 

“For God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, that 

whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal life.” 

John 3:16 



 

 

Notes from Faith Lutheran Church Music 
On Sunday, January 28 at 1:30 p.m. our adult choir will join 
with the musicians of Faith Lutheran, Appleton for a hymn 
festival celebrating both the Epiphany season and the 75th 
anniversary of Faith (Appleton) and its continued         
dedication to music ministry.  Our own Pastor Errer will be 
offering reflections on the hymns and choral music and Dr. 
Michael Culloton of Concordia college will serve as guest 
conductor. Premiering at the end of the festival will be a 
commissioned arrangement of pastor Jaroslav Vajda’s text 
“In Darkest Night," by composer and conductor Paul We-
ber.  The church is located at 601 E. Glendale in Appleton. 

Beginning February 14 (Ash Wednesday) Catechism 
Classes will be at 5:15 pm in between the  

Lenten Midweek Services. 

    Wednesday Schedule during Lent  
    (Beginning February 14) 

Service 4 pm 
Lenten Meal 5 pm 

Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 
Service 6:30 pm 

Teen Handbells 7:15 pm 
High School  Youth  7:30 pm 

Saturday Feb 10 at Ski Brule. Everyone is 
available to join us for Faith Ski Day! Learn 
how to ski or hone your skills while having 
fun on the slopes! Anyone younger than 
6th grade will need a parent present. Lift tick-
ets are $60 for ages 10-17 and $73 for ages 
18+. Let Alex know if you are interested in 
attending!   

The Youth will be providing the Lenten Meal on 
Wednesday, February 21. Be on the look out for 

the sign up for this meal.   
We will be serving Tacos. 



 



 
 

 

 

 

Above All, love one another deeply, because love covers over 
a multitude of sins. - 1 Peter 4:8 

As we enter into February, we cannot help but reflect on the excit-

ing end of the month that January held for us! FCP took part in the 

wonderful celebration of National Lutheran Schools Week! We enjoyed 

fun dress up days, special daily activities, and a very special service 

project with Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School – creating Valentines to 

deliver and share God’s love, joy, and peace to the shut-ins of Faith 

Lutheran Church. We are thankful to Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School 

for this partnership, Faith Lutheran Church staff and congregation for all 

the ways they support, and the Northeast Wisconsin Lutheran School 

Association for the prayers, guidance, and support they too provide. 

Your actions show the love you have for our preschool! 

February now brings some important fundraisers and activities for 

our Association Lutheran Schools! Faith Christian Preschool is currently 

planning for the annual rummage sale on February 3rd, Faith Christian 

Preschool will begin collecting donations for our annual rummage sale 

on January 28th. As in previous years, collec-

tions may be dropped off in the fellowship hall 

anytime from 1/28-2/2. Set up for this event will 

take place on Wednesday, January 31st 1st 

from 5-7pm, and the sale will be on Saturday, 

February 3 rd from 8-12pm. Whether you do-

nate, shop, spread the word, or attend the 

school auction...thank you for your support of 

our Lutheran Schools! 

 

UPCOMING DATES FOR FCP: 

1/28—FCP Annual Rummage Sale collection begins 

(drop off will be in the fellowship hall) 

1/31—Set up for the rummage sale from 5-7 pm 

2/3—Rummage Sale 8-12p 

2/17—Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School Auction 4pm 

2/23—3K & 4K Grandparents Day 

 

Be filled in Love! 

       Mrs. Smith & Mrs. Willis 

*Scan below to 

get to our 

 

Page! 

 

“Nurturing Mind & Spirit”  
Helping Families nurture  
children in Christ and the 
knowledge of His world.    



 Upcoming Dates for Trinity: 
 2/16—Grandparents’ Day 

 2/17—Trinity Auction at Riverside Ballroom 

 2/19—No School 

 2/20—Fundraiser Night at Panera Bread, East Mason  4-8 pm 

Upcoming Dates for NEWLHS: 
 2/3—Winter Drama 

 2/10—Snowball Dance 

 2/19—No School 

Tickets:  Open to everyone! Available 
online through Sunday, February 11 (scan 
the QR code) 
Attire:  Themed attire optional, but en-
couraged.  If you plan to dress on theme, 
think elegant Monte Carlo evening attire. 
Silent Auction: Starts at 4 pm 
Dinner:  Family style broasted chicken 
dinner along with beef tips (gluten free 
chicken option available on registration 
page) 
Call the Sitter:  This is an adults-only 
event 

For more information about the enrollment process, tuition aid and free tuition 
vouchers through the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program please contact Mr. 
Chris Nelson at 920-471-5754 or via email at nelsonc@newlhs.com.  

K-8th 

As we continue to help our littlest learners grow, we are also pleased to 
announce that enrollment for the 24-25 school year at Faith Christian Pre-
school is officially open. If you or someone you know is looking for a na-
tionally accredited, faith filled, & play based 3K and 4K morning preschool 
program, email faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or call (920) 965-0795 ext. 
216 to  schedule a tour. A 10% tuition discount is offered to all Faith Lu-
theran Church members and financial aid is  available to those who quali-
fy. Head to the FCP website (www.faithpreschoolgb.com) and visit the 
registration and tuition tab for more information! 

if you are looking for a 5K-8 th grade faith based and nationally 
accredited Lutheran School, please consider Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School 
for your child’s educational journey. Please visit 
https://www.greenbaytrinity.org/ for more information. 

Enrollment is now open for the for the 2024-2025 school year!  Applications may 
be found at www.newlhs.com/admissions/apply.cfm.   Enroll today to give your 
student the opportunity to blaze a new trail at Lutheran High!  

mailto:nelsonc@newlhs.com
http://www.newlhs.com/admissions/apply.cfm


 



 

What are the blessings God has entrusted to you in this life?  How will you 

transfer those blessings to your family and the ministries you care about 

when you go to heaven? 

“But just as you excel in everything - in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in   

complete earnestness and in your love for us - see that you also excel in this 

grace of giving”. 2 Corinthians 8:7 

Gary Vought is serving as our Planned Giving Counselor at Faith Lutheran 

this year.  He is available to assist you in creating a plan to leave assets 

(such as home, business, real estate, investments, etc.) with your family and 

direct portions as gifts you will leave to your favorite ministries. 

His work is made possible through a partnership between Faith and the 

LCMS Foundation called Transfer the  Blessings. The LCMS Foundation has 

been providing Christian estate planning to members of the Lutheran Church   

Missouri Synod since 1958. 

What is a Gift Plan? A Christ-centered gift plan is your plan to transfer the 

blessings God has provided to you in this life to your family when you are 

in heaven. It’s also your plan to give back to the Lord by leaving gifts to 

ministries like Peace Lutheran and others that may have blessed your life. 

A gift plan also includes important documents such as: 

Will or Living Trust 

Power of Attorney for your health care  

Power of Attorney for finances 

Health Care Directive 

Trustee or Personal Representative 

Minor’s Trust (if applicable) 

Guardians (if applicable) 

Beneficiary Designations 

You will be able to learn more about the Gift Planning process through a 

series of presentations offered at Faith Lutheran Church.  At the conclusion 

of each presentation, you will be given the opportunity to set up a meeting 

with Gary to assist you in developing your gift plan.  There is no cost for 

his services.  If you have any questions, you can reach him at email:  

gary.vought@lfnd.org  or 715-891-1447.   

mailto:gary.vought@lfnd.org


 

Wedding blessings: 
2/3— Taylor Weinert & Bill Beard 

2024 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$18,299.61 

(as of January 18, 2024) 

Give Online 
Online giving is a very simple and  

effective way to support Faith Luther-
an Church. It is available through our  

website (flcgb.com) and click this 
button on the home page. If you have 

any questions, please email flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 

$239.94  

(as of January 15, 2024) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Mitchell & Trina Hussin 
2 James & Kathy Wochinske 

5 Dennis & Susan Dewsnap 
6 Ronald & Deloris Anderson 
14 Doug & Sue Schettpelz 
16 Howard & Diane Wachsmuth 
18 Rod & Joyce Goldhahn 
19 Matthew & Debbie King 
24 Mark & Krista Wilcox 
27 Cameron & Caitlin Barton 
29 Jack & Barbara Tuttle 

1 Logan Smet 
 Kyle Zimonick 
2 Jack Tuttle 
3 Felix Errer 
 Steven Hoffman 
 Mary Huelskamp 
 Dan Smet 
 Evan Stiles 
 Jennifer Watson 
4 Ellis Voss 
5 Kevin Just 
 Eleanor Juza 
 Diane Wachsmuth 
 Douglas Watry 
7 Amy Lemerond 
 Charley Wilmet 
 David Wilmet 
 

8 Jordan Blasier 
 Melissa Knox 
 Kali Mayo 
 Gerald Sinkewicz 
9 Ethan Wilke 
12 Owen Enderby 
 Cindy Mills 
13 Brody Klug 
 Richard Zuehlke 
14 Bill Beard 
 Leo Kaufman 
 Matt McKeag 
15 Ann Koldeway 
 Mark Mitchell 
16 Jennifer Dryer 
17 Julie Bowers 
 Gloria Morgan 
 Christian Omdahl 

19 Lori Reynolds 
20 Brennan Fowler 
22 Liam Diedrick 
 Lorna Hanson 
23 Jolene Brod 
 Caitlyn Guth 
 Nicole King 
 Barbara Rosin 
24 Lucyna Errer 
 Benjamin Shipley 
 William Smith 
25 Curtis Baeb 
26 Tyler Hoops 
27 Madelyn Helpap 
28 Walter Errer 
 William Pearce 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving


 



 


